Nancy Wilson

From: complaintsandinformation
Sent: 16 November 2020 13:43

To: request-697547-08f1a23f@whatdotheyknow.com

Subject: CRM FOI 8572 Response

Dear Ms Keys,

Thank you for your Freedom of Information Request

Request and Response

In the past 5 years, how many children (under age 18 years, who are UK

citizens or have leave to remain in UK) were placed in county care due to

one or more parents being detained by the Home Office relating to their

immigration status?

There have been no children accommodated over the last five years due to their parents being detained because of their immigration status. While we do care for children with parents in prison – there has not been a case where this has happened due to immigration issues.

If relevant, how many of these children were reunited with parents after

the parental detention **Not applicable**

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Complaints and Access to Information Team Email complaints and information@enfield.gov.uk

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF

Kind Regards

Quinton Green
Complaints and Information Officer
Complaints and Information Team
Chief Executive Department
Enfield Council
Silver Street

Enfield EN1 3XY

Quinton.Green@enfield.gov.uk

Protect the Environment – Think Before You Print.

"Enfield Council is committed to serving the whole borough, fairly, delivering excellent services and building strong communities."